White Notley C. of E. Primary School Vicarage Avenue, White Notley,

Witham, Essex CM8 1RZ

Telephone: 01376 583376/585590

e-mail <u>admin@whitenotley.essex.sch.uk</u> web-site <u>www.whitenotley.essex.sch.uk</u>

Headteacher Mrs Ruth Baugh



Monday 15th March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a happy first week back! Well done to everyone for such a positive week at school.

Thank you to everyone wearing a facemask in the morning when waiting on the pathways, and when coming onto the school grounds, it's much appreciated.

Mrs Clarke - arrangements for Thursday 18th March

As I am sure you are aware, the school will be closed on Thursday from 12pm for Mrs Clarke's funeral. There will be no lunch at school that day.

Staggered pick up times please:

Class 1 11.55am

Class 2 12.00pm

Class 3 12.05pm

Class 4 12.10pm

The funeral procession will be passing down Vicarage Avenue at around 12.45pm. The funeral Director will be leading the procession down the road, and the family ask we mark this as a quiet time of remembrance and goodbye. For anyone wanting to join us along the road, the family are very grateful for your support and condolences at this time; could we ask you to please park in the village hall carpark and walk down to Vicarage Avenue to ensure the funeral cars will be able to pass down the road with ease. Many thanks.

We have been asked to ensure safe distances are kept when standing along the road.

As a school, we are holding a collection in memory of Mrs Clarke, raising money for a special bench to go outside on the playground as she loved to be there with the children in the sunshine. If you would like to make a donation towards this, please put any monies in an envelope clearly marked with your name and "for Mrs Clarke" on the front.

Red Nose Day

Friday 19th March is Red Nose Day. If your child would like, they may wear something red on Friday (it's PE day for everyone, so non-uniform can be worn with your red items; please make sure pupils will be able to run around safely!). We are asking for a donation of £1 towards Comic Relief, please send this in to be collected in class on Friday. Thank you.

Instrumental lessons

Compassion - Honesty - Aspiration - Respect - Responsibility

Instrumental lessons will resume in-school from the beginning of the Summer Term, 13th April. If your child had lessons with Mr Timms or Mrs Davidson and would like to continue them, please contact the office. If you would like to continue lessons, but would like them remotely, this can also be arranged. If your child would be interested in taking up either guitar, drum, piano, flute, clarinet or recorder lessons please contact the office for more information.

Advance Notice

A reminder that Monday 12^{th} April is a non-pupil day and children return to school on Tuesday 13^{th} April after the Easter Break.

Have a good week everyone,

Ruth Baugh Headteacher











